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A time capsule celebrating 30 years of Cockburn as a city has been preserved 
for future generations in a special ceremony at the Cockburn Seniors Centre.

Stored near the wooden honour boards, the time capsule was unveiled by 
City of Cockburn CEO Stephen Cain and Mayor Logan K Howlett on Monday, 
October 26.

The 500mm x 150mm capsule contains a computer memory stick featuring 
significant photographs, electronic versions of Cockburn Soundings, the 
2007-08 annual report, Summer of Fun calendar, current City of Cockburn 
staff list and information about Cockburn’s sister cities, events, developments, 
infrastructure and people, as well as the latest magazine version of Growing 
Cockburn, communications material and 30th anniversary memorabilia.

Cockburn officially became a city on October 26, 1979, after its original 
inception as the Fremantle District Roads Board in 1871, becoming the 
Cockburn Roads Board in 1955, Cockburn Shire Council in 1961 and Town of 
Cockburn in 1971.

“This first-ever time capsule for the City of Cockburn will provide a fascinating 
snapshot of how far we have come in the past 30 years as a city, preserving 
history for future generations to enquire about and reflect on,” Cockburn Mayor 
Logan K Howlett said.

2009 preserved in time

City of Cockburn CEO Stephen Cain and Mayor Logan K Howlett unveiling the time 
capsule.
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Work has officially begun on the $9.9 million Coogee 
Integrated Community Facility at Poore Grove, 
marked by a sod-turning ceremony for the planned 
development.

A joint venture between the City of Cockburn and 
Coogee Beach Surf Lifesaving Club, the $3 million 
Stage 1a works include earthworks and site works, 
construction of a new car park, beach access pathways 
and dual-use paths, power, water and sewerage 
services, car park lighting, landscaped areas, fencing 
and gates, irrigation, shade structures, barbecues, a 
drink fountain and a beach shower.

The contract for the works was awarded to Industrial 
Roadpavers in September and $2 million to help fund 
the project was provided by the Federal Government’s 
community infrastructure program.

Subsequent stages will include the construction of 
the new two-storey surf lifesaving club building and 
community facility, gym, changerooms, meeting 
rooms, kitchen and public kiosk.

“Once the entire project is complete, there will be state-
of-the-art surf lifesaving facilities and improved access 
to Coogee Beach for the public, including people with 
disabilities,” City of Cockburn CEO Stephen Cain said.

Coogee Beach Surf Lifesaving Club president Sharee 
Hart said club membership had grown from 230 to 630 
in the past seven years and was continuing to grow.

“As our club membership, resources and presence 
on the beach increases, so does our need for better 
facilities and this new integrated facility will help to 
meet that demand,” she said.

Works begin on Coogee Beach facility

Residents across the City of Cockburn are set to enjoy 
more physical activity, help the environment and save 
themselves money, thanks to the appointment of a 
new TravelSmart officer.

The position is the result of a partnership between 
the City of Cockburn and Department of Transport, 
designed to help people find ways of getting around 
by using their cars less and increasing the amount they 
walk, cycle and use public transport.

“TravelSmart has proven to be an overwhelming 

success at many other local councils, making an 
important contribution to promoting sustainability at a 
local level,” TravelSmart Officer Gilly Street said.

Already, locals have stepped out with the pedometer 
challenge at the Rotary Cockburn Spring Fair and the 
Fremantle-Cockburn TravelSmart Trek, as part of Walk 
Week.

The TravelSmart program is linked with Be Active 
Cockburn, which has information and helpful hints 
available at www.beactivecockburn.com.au. 

City of Cockburn CEO Stephen Cain, Mayor Logan K Howlett, 
Coogee Beach Surf Lifesaving Club president Sharee Hart and 
Federal Member for Fremantle Melissa Park turn the first sod.

Put your heart into TravelSmart

An artist’s impression of the new facility.
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Contact

MAIL  
PO Box 1215 
Bibra Lake, WA 6965

OFFICE  
Cnr Rockingham Rd 
and Coleville Cres 
SPEARWOOD, WA

OPEN  

8:30 AM - 4:30 PM

PHONE  

(08) 9411 3444

FAX  
(08) 9411 3333

EMAIL 
customer@cockburn.
wa.gov.au

WEB  
www.cockburn.wa.gov.au

In the year that Cockburn celebrates its 30th anniversary as a City, I 
am honoured to have been re-elected as your Mayor and look forward 
to serving the Cockburn community for the next four years.

I take this opportunity to congratulate Crs Kevin Allen (Deputy 
Mayor), Tony Romano, Val Oliver and Lee-Anne Smith, on their re-
election and Cr Robyn O’Brien on her election to Council.  

Our City’s strong financial and debt-free position, approach to 
strategic planning, steadily increasing rate base, provision of a 
comprehensive range of social and community services backed by a 

committed staff are the strengths that the new Council will need to build on to ensure 
that Cockburn retains its position as a strong and robust community.

The referendum question on an amalgamation with the City of Fremantle received 
a resounding “thumbs-down” response and reflected the general position of elected 
members. In addition, local government reform is not about neighbouring councils 
“cherry-picking” areas that may return them a higher rate base to the detriment of the 
Cockburn community and we will strongly defend our boundaries.    

On another note, it would appear that people power and commonsense has finally 
prevailed with the recent announcement that the infill sewerage program is back 
on track. While the government needs to be applauded for its decision, the biggest 
accolades go to the residents who took up the challenge with the support and leadership 
of the Spearwood Community Association.  All that is needed now is the arrival of 
contractors on site to finish the job that many have been waiting 40 years to occur.  

In closing, I thank the elected members, staff, volunteers and the Cockburn community 
for their contributions towards making Cockburn a place of destination, increasing 
importance and vibrancy in Western Australia. My best wishes for a happy and safe 
festive season and a 2010 that realises your personal dreams and aspirations and 
those of your family.

Mayor  
Logan K Howlett JP 
Tel: 94113 420 (office) 
Mobile: 0407 337 650 
Lkhowlett@bigpond.com



Bibra Lake Fun Run Winners

About 800 people huffed and puffed their way around 
Bibra Lake on Sunday 13 September, as part of the 
annual fun run.

With a variety of individuals, schools, sporting clubs, 
corporate teams, parents with prams and dogs on a 
leash taking part, they chose a 6km walk or run around 
the lake  with staff from South Lake Leisure Centre 
helping them to warm-up beforehand.

Xander Van Rijen, of Joondalup, came first in the male 
open division, followed by Murdoch resident Steven 
Marshall, while Sandra Vosenek, also of Joondalup, 
took out the female open division with Palmyra resident 
Samantha Flanders coming in second.

In the under-17s section, Jandakot resident Sam 
Monaghan won the male section, followed by Matthew 
Elwell of Waikiki. Myaree resident Kate Holt took out the 
female section, followed by Penny Kent, of Kardinya. 

Among the under-12s, Spearwood resident Evan 
Gaudet was first among the males, followed by Justin 
Davies, of Yangebup. Banjup resident Emily Hadwiger 
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was first in the female section, followed by Annie Tubby 
of Cockburn Central.

Bibra Lake Primary School won a laptop from The Good 
Guys for being the school with the largest amount of 
entrants.

The $5 registration fee required on the day was waived 
with people asked to make a charity donation instead 
and $418 was raised to help those with cerebral 
palsy.
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More than 10,000 people flocked to the annual Rotary 
Cockburn Spring Fair in Hamilton Hill’s Manning Park 
in October, as part of two anniversary celebrations.

The City of Cockburn has celebrated its 30th anniversary 
in 2009 while the Rotary Club of Cockburn has also 
chalked up a 40-year milestone.

With warm weather bringing people from near and 
far, the day-long event had an array of free activities 
catering for all ages such as the Incredible Creatures 
Animal Farm, Radio Rally Cars Off-Road Competition, 
Mayoral Cup Petanque Competition, Leyland Cars 
Celebrating 50 Years and the Mini Owners Club of WA, 
among many others.

Live performances came from a plethora of acts including 
the Ozmosis Street Band, MSJ Productions, Jelly Bellie 
Dancers, vocalist Eloise Kirk, acoustic guitarist and 
vocalist Matt Larsen, Ibis, hip hop artist Carlos Sanchez 
and Aboriginal dance group Wadumbah.

A doughnut-eating competition brought out the hungry 
masses to see who could eat 10 doughnuts in the 
quickest time – with 15-year-old Sofia-Seika Ammoun, 
of Hamilton Hill, the ultimate winner.

Teenager Teagan Richardson jumped, danced and 
ran her way to 9295 steps in the City of Cockburn 
TravelSmart pedometer challenge, beating last year’s 
record of 7725 to win a $500 bike from Taylors 
Bikeshop.

Jessica Hilsley, of Bedfordale, was runner-up with 
8527 steps, followed by Mark Nadilo, of Spearwood, 
Kathleen Miller and Chris Adams, of South Lake, who all 
achieved more than 7000 steps and scored ECOtanka 
stainless steel drink bottles for their efforts.

This year’s fair was held in conjunction with the Frosh 
Youth Festival and included several additional Frosh 
activities including laser tag, horizontal bungee-jumping 
and a bucking bull.

Thousands flock to Rotary Cockburn Spring Fair 

Toddlers who went down into the Manning Park woods on 28 October were 
sure of a big surprise – but, unlike the famous song, they didn’t need a disguise 
to enjoy the annual City of Cockburn Teddy Bears’ Picnic.

Catering for children aged up to six, the popular free event is part of the 
Summer of Fun season and attracted more than 1000 parents, grandparents, 
carers and teachers with young children and their teddies in tow.

Even patches of periodic rain didn’t dampen spirits, as children enjoyed cookie 
decorating, egg-painting, live entertainment, bouncy castles, sand cards, 
make-your-own hula-hoop activities, a teddy photo booth, face painting, an 
animal farm,  bubble blowing, a jumble sale and a range of informative stalls. 
Right: Libby Franklin with Luka, 2, of Bibra Lake, at the Teddy Bears’ Picnic.

Left: Jelly Bellie Dancers perform at the Rotary Cockburn Spring 
Fair.
Right: Competitors gorged themselves in the doughnut-eating 
competition.



Letting the sunshine in…
Become a DIY graffiti 
remover now!

Are you sick of seeing graffiti on your fence, in 
your local park and on the street? Well, now you 
can help keep Cockburn beautiful by becoming 
a DIY graffiti remover.

The City of Cockburn has introduced a new 
initiative to get the community involved in 
tackling graffiti with free graffiti removal kits. 
Each free kit contains a pair of gloves and three 
single “Safewipe” pouches and three single 
“Afterwipe” pouches that you can easily keep 
in your bag or at home.

So when you’re out with the kids, walking the 
dog or catching a bus and you spot some graffiti, 
simply grab a graffiti removal sachet and give 
a little rub. These special wipes remove graffiti 
from nearly all types of surfaces and are very 
easy to use. 

Graffiti removal Kits are available free-of-charge 
at your local library, City Administration Building 
and Community Safety Services Office.

For more information please contact the City 
on 9411 3641.

CockburnSoundings
DECEMBER 2009

6

A new solar array has been added to the Cockburn 
Youth Centre, helping to reduce greenhouse gases and 
increase public awareness about renewable energy 
production.

The $47,570 photovoltaic system became a feasible 
option for the centre, following a positive report from 
the Southern Metropolitan Regional Council last year, 
because the solar panels could face north to receive a 
maximum amount of sunlight.

The City of Cockburn recognised the need to invest in 
sustainable energy, as part of its ongoing commitment 
to the environment and green-friendly practices.

Low on maintenance, the solar array generates about 
25 kilowatt hours of energy each day, reducing the 
centre’s reliance on power from the State’s main 
energy supplier.
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ALLEN Peta – Bibra Lake Primary School P&C 
ANDERSON Gregg – Friends of the Community 
ANDERSON Serena – Friends of the Community 
BATE John – Coogee Beach Surf Lifesaving Club 
BEISLEY Sharon – Bibra Lake Primary School P&C 
BEISLEY June – Cockburn Community Care & 
Friends of the Community 
BELFIORE Patricia – Friends of the Community 
BOURKE Carolyn – Adult Migrant Education 
Services 
BOYLE Rafeena – City of Cockburn Environmental 
Services 
BRAND Marie – Lakelands Senior High School P&C 
BROOKS Jude – Cockburn Community Care 
BUNCE Roberta – Cockburn Community Care & 
Friends of the Community 
CABLE Elizabeth – Friends of the Community 
CABLE Graham – Friends of the Community 
CALERT Turid – City of Cockburn Aboriginal Dance 
Group 
COOKE Kate – Cockburn Toy Library 
COOPER Peter – Cockburn Community Care 
COXON Gordon – Beeliar Residents Advancement 
Group 
DALE Jenny – Friends of the Community 
DALE Norman – Friends of the Community 
DAVIS Cheryl – Bibra Lake Primary School P&C 
DOUMANIS Eva – Coogee Primary School 
FAVAZZO Francesco – Cockburn Community Care 
GALEA Fiona – Lakes Junior Football Club 
GAUCI Percy – Silver Chain – Meals on Wheels 
GLEESON Tom – Cockburn Community Care 
GODFREY Norm – Cockburn Wetlands Education 
Centre 
HENDERSON Lorna – Atwell Over 50s Club 
HIGGINS Sam – Atwell Primary School P&C 
HUBER Chris – Friends of the Community 
HUGHES Kevin – Cockburn Community Care 
HUXLEY Dean – Native ARC 
JACKSON Lilly – Heart Foundation Walking/City of 
Cockburn 
JORDON Claire – Cockburn Toy Library 
KENNY David – Jandakot Jets Junior Football Club 
LAMONT Sue – Cockburn Toy Library 
LANGLEY Jan – Yangebup Progress Association 
LARDI Cheryl – Success Residents Association 

LARDI Frank – Success Residents Association 
LAZARRO Heidi – Cockburn City Soccer Club 
MARRIOTT Maureen – Camp Quality 
MASON Fred – Friends of the Community & 
Cockburn Community Care 
McCLUMPHA June – Friends of the Community 
McLEAN Janice – Harvest Harmonisers 
MEALOR Pauline – Native ARC 
MERRICK Kathryn – Energymark & Phoenix Primary 
School P&C 
MIGUEL Jo-anne De San – Bibra Lake Primary 
School P&C 
MONDI Franca – Silver Chain – Fremantle 
Community Day Centre 
MOORE Delise – City of Cockburn Family Services 
MORTRAM Olivia – Cockburn Toy Library 
NUTTAL Bill – Friends of the Community & 
Cockburn Community Care 
O’BRIEN Robyn – Coogee Primary School 
PAGE Dee-Ann – Friends of the Community 
PARNELL Joy – Silver Chain – Meals on Wheels 
PHILLIPS Kylie – Mater Christi Playgroup 
PURSEY Mel – Atwell Primary School P&C 
RAINEY Mel – Cockburn Netball Club 
ROBSHAW Katherine – Atwell Primary School P&C 
RUDGE Wendy – Coogee Primary School 
RUMBLE Joanne – Cockburn Toy Library 
SALLUR Rex – Wetlands Conservation Society 
SHAW Marion – Friends of the Cockburn Wetlands 
Education Centre 
SHIVERS Kay – Cockburn Community Care 
SIFANDOS Yiannis – The Halo Leadership 
Development Agency 
SOUTHERN Kaye – Rotary Club of Cockburn Inc 
SPATCHER Chris – Bibra Lake Football Club 
TIERNEY Kym – Cockburn Toy Library 
TSALIKIS Sonja – Coogee Primary School 
TSALLIS Aleisha – Cockburn Community Care 
TSANG Benny – Cockburn Community Care 
UGLE Betty – South Lake Ottey Family & 
Neighbourhood Centre 
WALLACE Meric – Cockburn Community Care 
WATKINS Jan – Cockburn Seniors Centre 
WATTERSON Jodi – Bibra Lake Primary School P&C 
WITHNELL Mary – Success Residents Association



Term 1 2010
Swimming Lessons
•	Infants
•	School	Age
•	Go	Swim
•	Swim	&	Survive
•	Preschool

Term	Dates:
•	Friday	29th	of	January	 
–	Thursday	1st	of	April	2010

Enrolments	–	CALL	NOW

LEARN TO SWIM

T: 9417 3003 
swim@cockburn.wa.gov.au
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December	2009	&	January	2010 
Vacation	Swimming	Lessons

Entry includes student + 2 spectators 
Small Class Sizes

Classes Available:

Penguins – Dolphins – School Age – Swim & Survive

• Program One: 
21st of December – 24th of December 2009 (4 Days)

• Program Two: 
4th of January – 8th of January 2010 (5 Days)

• Program Three: 
11th of January – 15th of January 2010 (5 Days)

• Program Four: 
18th of January – 22nd of January 2010 (5 Days)

• Program Five: 
25th, 27th – 29th of January 2010 (4 Days)

Go	Swim

Term 1, 2010 
29th of January – 31st of March

• Learn correct stroke technique

• Work towards a personal goal

• Build fitness and endurance

• Prepare for your Bronze Medallion

• Non-competitive

Kid’s	Courses

• Multi Sports – Tuesdays: 5 – 10 years

• Weekdays Jazz Dance – Wednesday: 4 – 12 years

• Pee Wee Karate – Wednesday: 6 – 12 years

• Soccer Clinic – Thursdays: 6 – 12 years

• Gymba Joeys Gymnastics – Thursday & Friday:  
15 months to 3 years+

• Saturday Jazz Dance: 3 – 12 years

Contact South Lake Leisure Centre on 9417 3003 for 
enquiries or to enrol
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Coolbellup Library is OPEN
It may look like a building site but Coolbellup Library 
is still alive and well and providing its usual array of 
services while the building works go on around it. We 
know we said we would be closing – but as anyone in 
the building trade will tell you, “things change”. The 
library will remain open until some time in the New 
Year. Story Time started in November and you can 
look forward to our usual terrific events for children 
in the summer school holidays. We still offer our FREE 
internet service and we have lots of new books, DVDs 
and music for you to select from.

Currently, our hours are 9am to 5.15pm Tuesday to 
Friday and 9am to 1pm Saturday.

Parking is off Cordelia Ave, in the Len Packham Hall 
Car Park. 
Don’t be put off by the trucks, bulldozers and fencing!

Your Cockburn Library 
http://library.cockburn.wa.gov.au

Take the challenge
Free fun and amazing prizes for kids @ your 
library!

Over the summer holidays, win some fantastic 
prizes just by reading or listening to some 
terrific books from your library. Entry is open to 
all school-age children and forms are available 
from any of your Cockburn Libraries.

So be a winner this summer and read, read, 
read!

Booklover’s esky to be won!
Summer is the time to get outside, kick back and catch 
up on your reading.

For all the booklovers out there, Cockburn Libraries is 
running a Summer Reading Challenge for adults. All 
you have to do is read or listen to three books, write a 
short review and fill out the entry form for a chance to 
win a fabulous Booklover’s esky full of great summer 
prizes! 

It’s easy and your reviews will be displayed on our 
website to help other readers with their book selections. 
Conditions apply, so please see our website for all 
details. 

http://library.cockburn.wa.gov.au

Need some 

boredom 
busters for the 

kids these summer 

holidays?

Keep an eye out for FREE 

school holiday fun @ your 

Cockburn Library. Check out 

the website for what’s on! 

http://library.cockburn.wa.gov.au



Official opening of “synthetic greens” 
at Spearwood Bowling
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Life’s a beach for wheelchair users

Keep an eye out for FREE 

school holiday fun @ your 

Cockburn Library. Check out 

the website for what’s on! 

http://library.cockburn.wa.gov.au

As summer approaches, we are all 
beginning to think about going to the 
beach for a swim and to enjoy the 
waves. If you use a wheelchair, you 
can access the beach trekker wheel 
chair from the surf lifesavers at Coogee 
Beach. The beach trekker is available 
during beach patrol times on Saturdays 
10am to 1pm, Sundays 8am to 3pm 
and public holidays 10am to 1pm.  

To book…

1½ hour time slots can be booked 
in advance by contacting the City 
of Cockburn’s Booking Officer on 
9411 3432 or by asking a lifesaver 
at Coogee Beach. There is no charge 
for wheelchair use – however, ID and 
contact details are required.  If you have 
any further queries, please contact our 
Disability Access and Inclusion Officer 
on 9411 3502.

Spearwood Bowling Club now has synthetic greens 
with Cockburn Mayor Logan K Howlett unveiling a 
special plaque in honour of the event 

To ensure the ongoing viability of the club, given the 
current weather and economic climate, the decision 
was made and wholly-supported by the 90 bowling 
members to change from a grass surface to a synthetic 
surface. 

They also sought to enhance its standing in the Bowls WA 
pennant competition with the new playing surface.

The benefit of synthetic greens is:

1. Dramatic drop in water usage.

2. Eliminates the use of fertiliser and pesticides.

3. Surface can be played on in almost any weather 
condition.

4. Cost-saving to club.

5. Ability to run more community events, along the 
lines of the already successful Community Bowls 
event on summer evenings.

The City of Cockburn helped to fund the project.



South Coogee Bush Fire Brigade volunteers are 
preparing for the fire season with fuel-reduction burns 
so residents can be ready to deal with a dry summer.  

On call to respond at all hours, they provide a priceless 
service to the City of Cockburn and anywhere else they 
are needed. In recent years, the brigade has fought 
fires in the South West, Jurien Bay and Kings Park. 

Ongoing training in fire-fighting techniques, equipment 
use, first aid, four-wheel-driving and safety allows 
fire-fighters to become familiar with all the functions 
and duties required of them. Members are also able 
to nominate for advanced courses at the FESA Fire 
Training School in winter. 

The South Coogee Bush Fire Brigade is jointly funded 
by the City of Cockburn and FESA, allowing for modern 
and regularly-updated equipment that helps volunteers 
tackle the variety of hazards that can be present at a 
fire. To find out more, email scbfb@iinet.net.au.

Rates Roundup
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The due date to pay your 2009/2010 Council Rates 
was 18 August, 2009, and if your account was not paid 
in full at that time, you should have chosen to pay by 
the instalment options.

Reminder notices were issued on 17 November for the 
next instalment payment, due on 15 December, 2009. 
Those electing to pay by this option method must 
ensure their payment is made by this date to avoid late 
payment penalty interest.

Council’s ongoing debt collection is focusing on 
ratepayers who did not select an instalment option AND 
do not have a payment arrangement in place. It should 
be noted your account is now well overdue, accruing 

daily penalty interest and needs to be finalised as soon 
as possible to avoid legal proceedings.

It is in your best interests to contact Rates Services 
on 9411 3444 if you are experiencing financial 
difficulties, in order to discuss an alternative payment 
arrangement.

Cockburn Financial Counselling Services are available 
by calling 9414 6302 or 9331 1174.

All changes of address and/or ownership must be in 
writing, either by mail, email (rates@cockburn.wa.gov.au) 
or fax 9411 3568.

Getting ready 
for the fire season
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Industrial commitment to sustainability

The City of Cockburn’s industrial premises program 
is now into its second year – and small and medium-
sized businesses are responding to the push to improve 
environmental management standards. 

Integrated Fuel Services Bibra Lake premises has 
installed the latest oil separation technology at its new 
de-gas and washdown bay, allowing liquid waste to 
meet strict discharge standards while maximising the 
process water re-use option and producing a cleaner 
by-product for waste oil recycling. 

“The community has a right to expect higher 
environmental standards from business,” Integrated 
Fuels manager Matt Colvin said. “We work constantly 
on improving our practices and welcome the challenge 
to develop our business as a sustainable enterprise.

“The facility allows us to de-gas and clean customer 
tankers faster, is safer to operate for our employees 
and employs the latest technology to help with our 
sustainability goals.” 

On 13 October, City of Cockburn staff 
came to work in slippers, reminding 
them the luxuries they have at home are 
not always the luxuries that everyone 
else has. 

Thousands of Australians go without a 
bed every day and the City’s Support 
Services Team held a “Sizzle in Slippers” 
event to raise awareness of the issue 
of poverty in our community and raise 
money for Anti-Poverty Week. 

With a dynamic team consisting of 
support services ladies, and Cherie, 
the cook from the Cockburn Seniors 

Centre, 200 bacon and egg rolls were 
cooked up and sold for $2. 

After all this, still in their pyjamas and 
slippers, the ladies set off looking for 
donations. The City’s staff raised $565 
in donations with Council matching the 
amount, making a total $1130.

Many thanks must go to DON KRC 
– the home of Watsonia for donating 
20kg of bacon, as well as Baker’s 
Delight Gateways for donating the 200 
buns needed. Without these donations, 
the breakfast wouldn’t have been 
possible. 

Above: Integrated Fuels General Manager Ray Reichard, 
Cockburn Mayor Logan K Howlett, Mines Minister Norman 
Moore and Managing Director Paul Stephen at the launch of 
the facility.

Right: New equipment at Integrated 
Fuel Services.

Cockburn staff “Sizzle in Slippers” for Anti-Poverty Week
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The City of Cockburn presents 

Hello Baby 2010

Welcoming little ones into the Cockburn Community 
Wednesday 31st March 2010

10.00am - 1.00pm
Manning Park, Azelia Road, Spearwood

Parents, grandparents and carers, come and celebrate the babies in your lives. 
Come on the day to receive a 

Welcome Certificate for your baby (0-15 months) and a Parenting Calendar for you.   
Register before 17th March through Child Health or City of Cockburn.

Free Event

Information: www.cockburn.wa.gov.au/hellobaby or City of Cockburn 9411 3444

The Cockburn Youth Centre celebrated its first year 
of operation with a community party on October 3, 
offering a cavalcade of free activities. 

The first birthday celebrations included amusement 
rides, a skate competition, youth class performances 
and showcases, a barbecue, youth bands and a 
performance from Perth hip-hop act Downsyde.

The $6 million Cockburn Youth Centre has become a 
hub for young people living and working in the area 
over the past year, offering a range of recreational and 
social programs that aim to support the personal and 
professional development of young people.

Since it opened, more than 10,000 people have used 
the centre – the largest youth facility in WA – with the 
majority aged between 10 and 16.

The double-level, state-of-the-art building includes a 
fully-equipped, soundproof recording studio, IT room 
with internet access, gaming consoles, a basketball 
ring, skate area, an all-purpose space for young people 
and a theatre area.

It also accommodates staff from the City of Cockburn’s 
Youth Services, as well as other young services in 
Cockburn, offering a chance for young people to seek 
career and health advice at the same venue, as part of 
the centre’s co-tenancy arrangement.

Other agencies working from the Cockburn Youth 
Centre include Youth Reach South, the Cockburn 
Volunteer Resource Centre, St John of God and 
Challenger TAFE.

Cockburn Youth Centre marks its first birthday
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Idol Cockburn’s Talent
on display at this years

Summer of Fun Concert Series
Come along and support 
Cockburn’s budding
singers at the first ever 
Cockburn Idol with heats 
taking place at the Summer of 
Fun Concert Series.

From 5.30pm
Heat 1 - January 16
Heat 2 - January 30
Heat 3 - February 13
FINAL - March 6
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Your Council

Cr Helen Attrill 
East Ward 
0437 046 199 
hattrill@cockburn.wa.gov.au

Cr Ian Whitfield 
East Ward 
0421 421 724 
iwhitfield@cockburn.wa.gov.au

Cr Lee-Anne Smith 
East Ward 
0416 753 305 
lsmith@cockburn.wa.gov.au

Cr Val Oliver 
Central Ward 
0438 377 538 
voliver@cockburn.wa.gov.au

Cr Robyn O’Brien 
Central Ward 
0437 477 314 
robrien@cockburn.wa.gov.au

Cr Sue Limbert 
Central Ward 
0438 195 769 
slimbert@cockburn.wa.gov.au

Mayor Logan K Howlett, JP
9411 3420 (Direct)
0407 337 650
Lkhowlett@cockburn.wa.gov.au

Dep Mayor Kevin Allen 
West Ward 
0419 901 735 
kallen@cockburn.wa.gov.au

Cr Tony Romano 
West Ward 
0407 388 139 
tromano@cockburn.wa.gov.au

Cr Carol Reeve-Fowkes 
West Ward 
0404 111 526 
creeve-fowkes@cockburn.wa.gov.au
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October 2009 Election Results:
Mayoral: 
Logan K. Howlett

Central Ward (2 Councillors): 
Val Oliver 
Robyn O’Brien

East Ward (1 Councillor): 
Lee-Anne Smith 

West Ward (2 Councillors): 
Tony Romano 
Kevin Allen

Referendum:

Do you support the Council of the City of 
Cockburn pursuing an amalgamation with the 
City of Fremantle? 
66.29% - No       33.71% - Yes 

Congratulations to Mayor Howlett, Councillors Allen, 
Oliver, Romano and Smith who were re-elected in the 
October elections and the City would also like to welcome aboard newly-elected Central Ward Councillor, Robyn 
O’Brien.

Please be advised that there will be no Ordinary Council Meeting held in January 2010
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